
From: noreply@granicusideas.com <noreply@granicusideas.com>  
Sent: Monday, December 2, 2019 8:54 PM 
To: Ann Yang <anny@hermosabeach.gov>; City Council <citycouncil@hermosabeach.gov>; Suja 
Lowenthal <suja@hermosabeach.gov> 
Subject: New eComment for City Council Special Meeting (Open Session - 6:00 PM and Closed Session to 
follow tentatively at 8:30 PM) 
 

  

New eComment for City Council Special Meeting 
(Open Session - 6:00 PM and Closed Session to 
follow tentatively at 8:30 PM)  

Miyo Prassas submitted a new eComment. 

Meeting: City Council Special Meeting (Open Session - 6:00 PM and Closed Session to follow 
tentatively at 8:30 PM) 

Item 2: In response to the November 27, 2019 "Cure and Correct" Demand Letter from Anthony 
Higgins pertaining to the November 21, 2019 Mayor Pro Tem selection: a) Consider whether or 
not to respond to the demand by: i. Rescinding the action taken on November 21, 2019 to select 
a Mayor Pro Tem; ii. Accepting public comment; iii. Accepting nominations for Mayor Pro Tem; 
and iv. Voting on selection of Mayor Pro Tem. 

eComment: Hermosa Beach City Council people Mary Campbell, Stacy Armato and Justin 
Massey are disrespecting the voters of Hermosa Beach when they try to marginalize another city 
council member who does not share their opinions. The people of Hermosa Beach have elected 
and re-elected Hany Fangary to provide an important moderating voice to Hermosa Beach 
governance. Hany Fangary represents a large percentage of the Hermosa Beach electorate who 
value his leadership. The political game that Mary Campbell, Stacy Armato and Justin Masses 
are playing at is to try to insure that everyone on the City Council acts in lock-step and becomes 
a rubber stamp for the “approved” course of action. Democracy and governance works best 
when there are dissenting opinions and compromise. If we want lock-step governance and 
decision making we can move to a totalitarian country. 

 

 

 


